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Biodiversity Area Co-ordinator 

Letter from the Area Manager 
The winter rains have arrived! As I sit 
here looking at the May and June 
rainfall, I am happy to say that we 
have at least had some rain the past 2 
months and dare I say it ï the dam 
levels are increasing slowly. I am con-
fident we will continue to receive 
some much needed rain over the Re-
serve, but more importantly over the 
Catchment areas as well. 

Water Bars 
The Reserve staff, ably assisted by 
our Expanded Public Works team, 
have been busying themselves with 
water bar maintenance as the winter 
approaches. Despite the lower than 
average rainfall over the last few 
years we have had some of the water 
bars silt up. These need to be opened 
up to prevent the water from over-
topping them and causing accelerated 
soil erosion. 

Boardwalk ð Duck Pond 
Regular visitors, as well as readers of 
the Newsletter, will be aware of the 
constant maintenance required on the 
boardwalks in the Reserve.  After a 
substantial donation of timber from 
the Friends of the Helderberg Nature 
Reserve, we have managed to com-
plete the southern section of board-
walk around the Duck Pond.  I am 
Confident that by the time the News-
letter reaches you all, there will also 
be considerable work completed along 
the northern section too.  

 

  

 

David McDonald / Past Chairman with Mary Birch 
at her farewell party on 31 May 2018 

At the end of May the Friend's com-
mittee hosted a farewell function for 
Mary Birch who has retired after 15 
years of dedicated service to our 
organisation.   She was presented 
with a well-deserved life member-
ship and gift in appreciation for all 
that she had contributed to the 
Friends.  Little did Mary know how 
involved she would become when 
she took out membership all those 
years ago and volunteered her ser-
vices.   From helping at the EEC 
and resource centre, her 'portfolio' 
grew to include the Visitor Centre 
admin, the membership data base, 
newsletter and many other duties.   
Many of the procedures that we fol-
low today were initiated by Mary in 
conjunction with the Reserve Man-
agement in line with City policy.   
She compiled the various infor-
mation pamphlets that are available 
to the public and for our Visitor 
Centre volunteers she was the fount 
of knowledge for any query that 
they could not answer. We wish her 
a very happy (second) retirement.   
Can we expect an increase in pro-
duction of the delicious marmalade 
she makes? 
A best seller at the gift shop! 
 

 
We welcome Bev Smith, the new face 
in the office, as well as Barbara O'Hal-
loran, who maintains our membership 
database. 

Footpath clearing 
The Field Rangers continue to cut 
open and maintain the other footpaths 
around the Reserve as well. With the 
clearing of the vegetation along the 
path edges, it allows the staff to ac-
cess many of the water bars along 
these paths in order to clear out the 
debris. Much of the debris is silt but 
some of it is gravel and rock that has 
been washed down. Much of this 
gravel is re-used to fill the erosion 
gullies formed in some of the paths. 

Other activities 
Reserve staff are also busy with other 
maintenance tasks and projects at the 
moment. Some of the more notable 
projects include the maintenance of 
the Mike Woods Environmental Edu-
cation Centre. The Centre will be 
receiving a much needed coat of 
paint inside and outside, as well as 
getting some tiling in the bathrooms. 
This project should be completed by 
the end of June. 
Another project we are involved in is 
erecting some new garages to be used 
as a home for the Volunteer Wildfire-
Services (VWS) team who are look-
ing for a new home and we are dis-
cussing various options with their 
Executive Management Team.  The 
garages will house the team as well 
as some of their equipment and will 
provide a strategic base from where 
VWS can operate from. This is an 
exciting project and one that has real 
long term benefits to everybody.  We 
look forward to a long and fruitful 
relationship with them. 
In closing I would again like to en-

courage everyone to con-
tinue with their water sav-
ing initiatives.  Even 
though we are receiving 
some much needed rain we 
need to really continue sav-
ing as much as we can.  
 

So until next time, 
take care. 

- Owen Wittridge 

 

Maryôs Farewell 
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 Chairmanôs Report · Annual General Meeting · 9 May 2018 

Annual Financial Statements 
 

These were presented to the meet-
ing by Adriaan Roux, Accounting 
Officer. A copy both the Income 
and  Expenditure Statement and 
the  Balance Sheet is available to 
all members on request. Contact 
the Visitor Centre or email the 
Friends. 

T his is the annual opportunity for you to have a report back on the various 
activities of the Friends over the past year.  
As before we have continued to work 
closely with the Reserve Management and 
we thank Owen Wittridge, Sandiso Kraai 
and Roy Ernstzen for their support of the 
Friends and their activities. 
The finances of the Friends are in a sound 
position and Adriaan Roux, our account-
ant, will give us more details in his report. 
Our income is derived mainly from mem-
bership, key sales, sunset concerts and 
donations. 
Thanks here go to our treasurer, Alistair 
Munday, for keeping the detailed records 
of our finances and making sure that your 
money is well spent. 
During the past year we have contributed 
to a number of projects in the Reserve. 
The security fence along the boundary at 
the top of Verster Avenue was completed.    
Timber for the replacement of the board-
walk around the pond was purchased ï 
the work itself is being done by Reserve 
staff, who are unable to work on it contin-
uously due to their other duties.  
Ten water tanks and 3 pumps were pur-
chased for installation behind the ablution 
blocks and at the store area.   We have 
recently replaced the rotting cottage pane 
window frames at the Visitor Centre with 
aluminium ones. 
An additional booster pump was added to 
the fire fighting equipment and the Re-
serve staff enjoyed a year-end visit to 
Monkey Town. 
 

Visitor Centre 
 

M embership is of course man-aged from the Visitor Centre 
and thanks here go to Fay Rolando 
and the team of volunteers who are 
on duty daily at the centre handling 
membership, visitor enquiries and 
gift shop sales.  It is always good to 
hear members or visitors acknowl-
edging the volunteers for their ser-
vices and they more than make up 
for the occasional 'difficult' custom-
er.  As mentioned previously, the 
window frames have been replaced 
and many favourable comments 
have been received about the differ-
ence they have made and how much 
lighter it is.  Matching blinds on all 
the windows have completed the 
new look.  Thank you to all the 
members who support the gift shop, 
which continues to do well.  In-
creased prices are unfortunately in-
evitable, but we try to keep them 
competitive.  Mary Birch who has 
administered the Friends' office for 
longer than most of us can remem-
ber, has as most of you know, re-
tired from the position.  Over the 
years her job increased and expand-
ed along with the Friends' member-
ship, to include a myriad of tasks, all 
done meticulously and timeously.   
With each new activity, Mary pro-
duced the relative forms, brochures 
and systems in conjunction with the 
Reserve Management and ensured 
that all the t's were crossed and the 
i's dotted.  Her newsletters, another 
undertaking, that just grew and 
grew, have been much appreciated 
by the membership over the years ï 
thanks here also go to the band of 
volunteers who handled the transla-
tion into Afrikaans. We as a com-
mittee will be saying farewell to 
Mary at a later date, but tonight we 
wish to acknowledge and thank her 
on behalf of all the members for her 
dedication to and hard work for the 
Friends over so many years.  

Mary has left behind a 'how to' ref-
erence book for her replacement, 
Bev Smith, but I doubt that it con-
tains all the answers to the questions 

that are likely to arise in the coming 
months and her contact details are 
readily available should we need to 
call on her.  Under Linda Wienand's 
leadership, thanks go to the group of 
volunteers who set up the interesting 
specimen displays each week at the 
flower kiosk.   With the dry condi-
tions they may have had to widen 
their search, but managed to find 
something of interest for each bottle 
every week.  The gardens around the 
Visitor Centre and  at the Reserve 
entrance have, despite a lack of wa-
ter, put on a good display, giving the 
public an idea of which plants can 
tolerate and even thrive in dry con-
ditions.   Thanks here go to our gar-
dener, Christopher Amini, who takes 
pride in his work and who had the 
arduous task of bucket carrying 
when that was still an option for the 
gardens. At last year's AGM it was 
explained that the Oak trees in the 
picnic area were not being removed, 
but managed, as some of them had 
become hazardous.  Nature took a 
hand last winter and blew over 2 
oaks which had to be removed com-
pletely.  As the City did not have 
any large indigenous trees available 
to replace them, the Friends were 
given permission to buy three large 
trees, the cost of which was offset 
by the Tree Fund we set up to enable 
members and visitors to contribute 
towards the cost.   A fourth tree was 
donated by Habitat who supplied the 
trees.  We can only hope that there 
will be sufficient winter rain to help 
them become firmly established ï it 
will be some time before they pro-
vide the same amount of shade that 
the oaks did. 
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 Membership 
The majority of our funds are raised 
through membership and the past 
month has seen the usual activity 
with renewals.  To date our mem-
bership for this year stands at 3531 
this being renewals and new mem-
bers, of which there have been 572 
since January this year.   It should 
be noted here that a large number of 
these members are not particularly 
interested in the Friends group, but 
join for the benefit of the reduced 
gate entrance fee.  Due to these 
numbers our Friends group is one of 
the largest, if not largest, in South 
Africa with our resulting healthy 
financial position.  Our thanks here 
go to Barbara O'Halloran who main-
tains our membership database and 
James Silberbauer for maintaining 
our computer systems. 
With the agreement of the City, we 
have again been able to have the 
early-riser key system and so far 145 
keys have been sold for the current 
year.   This is a privilege that only 
this Reserve in the W/Cape enjoys 
and therefore entrance and adher-
ence to the regulations are strictly 
monitored by security.   Interesting 
gate statistics for the period January 
to April this year are: 
8380 adults ï 4101 children ï 2415 
seniors ï 6072 members ï 4813 ve-
hicles. 

Guided Walks 
As in previous years there were a 
number of organised guided walks 
and hikes.   These are co-ordinated 
by Margie Humphris in collabora-
tion with Andreas Groenewald and 
Jill Mortimer and we thank them for 
their services ï these outings are 
ideal for members and visitors who 
want to see and learn more about the 
flora and fauna of the Reserve. 
Those wishing to hike up West Peak 
for the first time are always advised 
to join one of the guided hikes that 
are lead by Don Reid or a member 
of his team and we thank them for 
doing this.  A number of sunset/
supper walks as well as a star-gazing 
evening were arranged and were 
well attended.   There is something 
special about being in the Reserve 
after the day visitors have left and 
the sun goes down. 

Hacks 
Monthly hacks continue to be organ-
ised and led by James Silberbauer. 

Over the past year 151 hackers have 
attended the 12 hacks, which repre-
sents a total of about 377 man (and 
woman) hours. 
This equates to 47 days and the Re-
serve Management highly appreci-
ates the contribution this group 
makes in keeping the Reserve alien 
free.  Well done to this hard working 
group, some of whom are not even 
members of the Friends and whose 
only reward is satisfaction in a job 
well done and a well deserved braai 
at the end of the year. 

Sunset Concerts 
At the last AGM you may recall that 
the committee was dubious about 
the running of the 2017/18 
 sunset concert series.   Fortunately, 
in response to an appeal, we had a 
number of our younger and enthusi-
astic members come forward to 
form a committee to organise the 
season.  The Friends' committee 
gave them a budget and carte 
blanche to choose the performers in 
an attempt to appeal to a more cross 
section of the public.   While some 
artists were more popular than oth-
ers, our final profit was R82,000, an 
excellent figure considering the 
competition from all sorts of events 
in the Helderberg area.   A popular 
addition this year were the bands 
from Parel Vallei High and Somer-
set College as opening acts at some 
of the concerts.   We would like to 
thank Hendrik Diekmann, his hard 
working committee and their various 
volunteers for the professional man-
ner in which they managed the sea-
son.  Hendrik has drawn up a step 
by step report/action plan for who-
ever may offer to manage our next 
season. Thanks to ExSolar who 
once again sponsored some of the 

concert expenses and were on hand 
to provide back up power should it 
have been necessary. 

Eco- Schools 
The Eco-Schools pro-
ject operated under the 
enthusiastic guidance 
of Freya Brett. Two of 
her schools, namely 
Mondeor and Somer-
set College have 

flown the Eco flag for 10 years and 
celebrated this by respectively 
publishing a coffee table book and 
designing a wall mural depicting 
their eco-journeys.  Thirteen 
schools received awards for their 
continued dedication towards con-
servation.   Various projects were 
undertaken by the schools.  Beau-
mont Primary is creating awareness 
of a unique species of ixia growing 
on the adjacent Onse Jan Park, Fir-
grove Primary held a fashion show 
using recyclable items to create the 
outfits and schools in the platinum 
year organised fun activities and 
competitions for Tourism Day.   

Environmental Education 
Centre 
Promoting environmental awareness 
and education is one of the missions 
of the Friends, although the EEC is 
staffed and run by the City, we have 
again supported holiday pro-
grammes organised and run by Es-
may Josephs for schoolchildren.   
During the week one can often see a 
line of children ï mainly primary 
school ï making their way through 
the Reserve with lots of chatter 
laughter and some shrill screams - 
off to learn more about nature the 
environment. 
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T he following were elected/
nominated and subsequently 

assigned portfolios as indicated 
below. We  unfortunately still have 
2 vacancies and look to others to 
step forward and fill the gaps.  

¶ Penny Clifton -Smith: Chairman 
and Gift Shop 

¶ Vacant: Vice-Chairman  

¶ Alistair Munday: Treasurer 

¶ Muriel Rowcroft: Secretary 

¶ James Silberbauer: Hacks and  
Membership Data Base 

¶ Freya Brett: Eco-Schools, WESSA,  
Somerset West Bird Club 

¶ Fay Rolando: Visitor Centre  

¶ Vacant: Communication/PR  

¶ Margie Humphris: Guided Walks 

¶ Owen Wittridge: Biodiversity Area  
Co-ordinator, ex officio 

We also contributed towards Es-
may's costs to attend an environ-
mental conference in Botswana 
during the year. 
We have vacancies on the commit-
tee which need to be filled, so I urge 
you to consider putting up your 
hands and joining us. 
In closing I would like to thank the 
present committee for their support 
and work for the Friends of the 
Helderberg Nature Reserve during 
the past year.                   Thank You 

- Penny Clifton-Smith 

The Bus Project 
H E E P  h a s 
proved to be 
invaluable and 
has reached the 
wonderful mile-
stone of trans-
porting 21.845 
learners to vari-

ous educational and nature desti-
nations. Mike Woods Education 
Centre is a favourite destination 
where the learners interact with 
nature and celebrate the Special 
Days of the Year, i.e. Wetlands 
Day and World Water Day.  

The Bus Project  
relies on the Kind  

 donations from sponsors. 
Anyone wishing to help,  

please contact:  
Freya Brett at 021  852-8831 

 

Eco ð Friendly Parties 
Everyone loves a celebration, whether it is 
a special birthday for young or old, wel-
coming a new one to the world, celebrat-
ing an engagement or just a family gather-
ing.  The Helderberg Nature Reserve has 
become a popular place for making memo-
ries and on most weekends you will find at 
least one area in the reserve suitably deco-
rated for that special occasion.  With the 
reduction of waste and especially plastics 
on everyoneôs mind, here are a few tips 
and suggestions that will make your party 
even more environmentally friendly.  

* Balloons vs Bunting: Balloons are an 
environmental hazard. If they pop they 
leave bits of plastic rubber on the 
ground and if they float away, who 
knows where they end up. Often animals 
mistakenly consume left over  pieces of 
rubbish, thinking it is food.  This affects 
their health and they can die. 

Replace your balloons with bunting. 
These pretty celebration flags are reus-
able and less impacting on the environ-
ment.  

* Leave the disposable cutlery out: Fin-
ger foods on a few pretty plates placed 
on a table or picnic blankets will reduce 
your waste considerably. When plan-
ning your catering go for tartlets, cup-
cakes and easy bite size bits. No more 
mess to take home! 

* Be wise with your buys: Instead of lug-
ging cans, bottles and box juices to 
your picnic, serve up a summer cordial 
in a stylish jug or dispenser and use 
reusable cups. No ring pulls, tops or 
straws to worry about. Thatôs a little 
less micro rubbish washing into drains, 
going into rivers and ultimately our 
oceans. 

* Say no to unnecessary consumer wrap-
ping: Pick sweeties that donôt come 
individually wrapped, bake your cup 
cakes without the lining. Every bit 
helps. 

* Re think party favours: Avoid buying 
your party favour thank youôs from the 
cheap plastic store. Single used plastic 
items are not sustainable. An extra cup-
cake or cookie to have later with your 
tea or a thank you note with a little suc-
culent or seeds to plant, are far more 
enjoyable than a mass produced trinket 
that will break or be forgotten and 
tossed out. 

* Lastly donôt forget to take any waste 
you generate home with you. Please 
donôt leave it in the picnic site. Bins are 
excluded from the reserve to promote 
the reduction of waste in this protected 
area. Leaving your waste encourages 
animals such as crows, mongoose and 
genet to scavenge in the picnic site 
  creating more difficult challenges for 
reserve management.  
Apply these tips and ideas to your next trip 
to the reserve and nature will reward you 
with fresh air, a shady canopy, and lasting 
enjoyment.  

Happy Celebrating!  

 

- Hayley-May Wittridge 

 

Due to rising costs and irregu-
lar deliveries of postal services, 
we will gradually phase out 

posting of newsletters. We are 
�D�Z�D�U�H���W�K�D�W���V�R�P�H���P�H�P�E�H�U�V���G�R�Q�·�W��

have email  and will ensure 
they receive their copy. Please 
contact the Visitor Centre to 

update/add your email  address. 

 Thank You 


